CORPORATION OF THE TOWN OF LAURENTIAN HILLS
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE - PUBLIC WORKS

Wednesday 22 May, 2024 at 10:32 a.m.

| 1. CALL TO ORDER - The Committee of the Whole for Public Works met in Council
Chambers on Wednesday 22 May, 2024 at 10:32 a.m.
Attendance:
Chairman: Councillor Boucher
Vice Chairman: Deputy Mayor Blimkie
Members: Mayor Anne Giardini

Councillor Hoyle
Counciflor McAnulty

Also Present:
Chief Administrative Officer/Clerk Sherry Batten

Treasurer/Deputy Clerk Tammy Whalen
Superintendent of Public Works Scott Loos
2. DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY INTEREST

There were no declarations of pecuniary interest.

3. DELEGATIONS/PRESENTATIONS - None

4. ROADS

(a) The Public Works Superintendent’s Report for April 2024 and proposed work schedule for the
month of May 2024 were received and reviewed.

(b) AORS Municipal Trade Show June 5-6, information was received.
The Public Works staff will attend the trade show over the two days.

5. STREETLIGHTS — None

Staff was requested to look into drafting a policy that would allow for the recovery of costs from
individuals/companies that cause damage to the Town’s infrastructure.

6. WATER AND SEWER - The filter date delivery is on track for the end of July.

7. WASTE SITES

Staff direction - Circular materials.

Staff spoke to the need to disseminate information to the public regarding recycling materials at the
landfill. The new program implemented by the Province is for household curbside pickup only and
does not provide for pick-up of any recycling materials at the landfill. The pick-up of recycling at
the landfill is currently under contract with the Town of Deep River who will be transitioning in

January 2025.
8. AIRPORT - None
9. OTHER BUSINESS - None

10. CLOSED SESSION - None

1. ADJOURNMENT - The meeting adjourned at 10:50 a.m.

Bruce Boucher Clerk
Chairman



